
The spring conference is right around the corner, I hope all that wanted to 
attend were able to get a room.  If you haven’t, make sure to get your registra-
tion packages sent over to Linda as soon as possible so she knows who all is 
attending.   
 
I would like to take this moment to recognize Linda for all that she does for our 
chapter and even National.  Her hard work has not gone unnoticed.  This year 
she was selected for the “Jeffrey Hanson Memorial Award – Outstanding Con-
tribution by a Chapter Executive Director”, at the annual meeting in Las Vegas 
on 3-13-23.  Linda, you have always done a wonderful job keeping all of us 
straight.  We cannot think of anyone that is more deserving of this award.   

Congratulations Linda  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

I would also like to recognize JF Wilkerson Contracting for winning the 
William H. Feather Safety Award. 

 
Stay Safe, 

Scott Little  
President-NUCA of the Carolinas 

State Utility Contractors 

 

 

   PRESIDENTS REPORT                      March, 2023 



          2023 Officers and Board of Directors 

EXECUTIVE BOARD 

Scott Little  State Utility Contractors   President 

Mike Hewitt  Garney Construction   Vice President 

Roger Richards Sanders Utility Construction  Secretary/Treasurer 

Paul Hunter  T.A. Loving Company   Immediate Past President  

Brian Wilkerson JF Wilkerson Contracting   Past President 

 
 

     BOARD OF DIRECTORS     

Justus Everett  ABE Utilities    Tim Hogan        Pipeline Utility Contractors 

John Barringer B.R.S., Inc.    Glenn Foley        Gregory Poole Equipment 

Brett Sondergard    United Rentals Trench Safety Bobbie Raynor       Park Construction of NC 

Tim Haechten  Foremost Pipeline   Dennis Holloway   Ansco & Associates 

Joe Williams  Concrete Pipe & Precast  Mike Evans         Palmetto Rock 

Jarrod Williamson Holland Pump    Sid Carpenter         Carolina Grading & Utilities 

Freddie Young  Sanders Utility Construction  Brian Dillenback     James River Equipment 

Chris Sellman  Smith Kesler & Assoc. 

                

                      EX OFFICIO’S 

Steve Brown—State Utility Contractors  

(CGA) 

Kevin Cripps—Gen3 Energy Solutions 

   (NUCA National) 

 

                   2023 

 
 

President 
Scott Little  - State Utility Contractors 

 

Immediate Past President 
Paul Hunter—T.A. Loving Company 
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MEMBERSHIP! We are always looking for great 

people to connect with and join us. If you or someone 

you know is interested in learning more about becom-

ing a member of NUCA of the Carolinas Young Lead-

ers, please reach out to one of our Board Members. 

2023 Engagement Event Calendar 
March 29, 2023 – Engagement Event in Raleigh, NC 

August 2023 – Engagement Event in Charlotte, NC 

September 2023 – Engagement Event in Raleigh,  

The 2023 NUCA of the Carolinas  

Young Leaders Board Members 
President: Chase Boyer, Indaco Risk Advisors 

Vice President: Austin Merritt, United Rentals Trench Safety 

Treasurer: Chris Lord, Xylem 

Secretary: James Bernash, T. A. Loving Company 

Engagement Committee Chairs: 

Josh Rogers, Park Const. of NC 

Kyle Anderson, Garney Const. 



 



 

 

 

Kyle Kissmann 
kkissmann@utilitypartners.com 

                   1881 Suber Mill Road  -  Greer, S.C. 29650   and   1708 Fairfax Road, Greensboro, N.C. 

864-775-1307 

www.utilitypartners.com 

Private Locating Services, EV Charging Stations, Materials Management, Meter Services,  

Electric Distribution, Lighting Services, Inspecton and Maintenance 

 
CLAY BRUIN 

cbruin@scottins.com  *  www.scottins.com 

521 E. Morehead Street—Suite 300, Charlotte, N.C.  28078 / 704-965-0055 

Insurance  - Surety Bonding 

 

 

GREG MAREADY  -  Sr. Construction Risk Engineer 

Greg.maready@zurichna.com 

Wallace, N.C.   -  919-738-3694 

Insurance  -  Safety Consulting 

 

 

DAVID ADAMS 

508-94798539 /704-804-0141  -  dadams@warrenenviro.com  

Gold Hill, N.C.    

www.warrenenviro.com 

Epoxy Application, Lift Station Rehab, Painting & Coatings Application 



 

 

 

 

Ron Atkinson 
catkinson52@gmail.com 

910-639-4300 

2551 Hwy 1 N—Vass, NC  28394 

 

Excavation, Site Development, Sewer/Water Construction 

 

 

 

Signalization and Traffic Control Installation 

    

 

                                            

 CJ Batista—President 

cj@bgsus.com 

919-359-3449 

6200 Little Creek Church Road—Clayton, N.C.  27520 
 

Excavation, Site Development, Sewer/Water Construction,  

 

 

Abe Zeiger—Vice President 

abez@branztech.com 

919-926-0690 

2505 Wake Forest Hwy.— Durham, N.C.  27613  



NUCA ANNUAL MEETING  -  Las Vegas, NV 

MARCH 13, 2023 

NUCA of the Carolinas Attendees 

Paul Hunter—TA Loving Co. 

Mike Hewitt— Garney Construction,   

Mike Evans and Matt Grano—Palmetto Rock,  

Michael Coates—JF Wilkerson Contracting 

Kevin Cripps—Gen3 Energy Services 

Will Crook, David Grubbs, Todd Price and Justin Rogers—Dellinger, Inc. 

Linda Goslee—Executive Director 

CONGRATUALTIONS TO JF WILKERSON CONTRACTING ON WINNING  

THE WILLIAM H. FEATHER SAFETY AWARD FOR 100,000—2,000.00 MH CATAGORY 

MICHAEL COATES, SAFETY DIRECTOR FOR JF WILKERSON CONTRACTING ACCEPTED THE AWARD FROM 

MIKE FLOWERS, NUCA’S DIRECTOR OF SAFETY.  

Congratulations to  

KEVIN CRIPPS/Gen3 Energy Services 

Kevin was sworn in as “TREASURER” to the  

Executive Board for  

NUCA National 

MIKE HEWITT/GARNEY CONSTRUCTION 

Board of Directors for the Southeast Region 
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April 20-22, 2023 

Registration - www.nucacarolinas.org 

 

PLEASE HELP SUPPORT THE “WINE TO WATER” MISSION  

HELPING PEOPLE AROUND THE WORLD HAVE CLEAN WATER  
 

EACH FILTER COSTS $77.00 – FILL IN THE NUMBER YOU WOULD LIKE TO SPONSOR @ $77.00/each ON THE 
MAIN REGISTRATION PAGE. 

 
WE WILL BUILD THEM DURING OUR SESSIONS AT THE CONFERENCE! 

PLEASE SEND IN YOUR REGISTRATIONS AS SOON AS POSSIBLE 

On line Registration or PDF form go to www.nucacarolinas.org 

Sponsorships still available for Patron, Supporter and Contributor Levels 

(1) Exhibitor Table available 

(2)—Golf Spots Open 



 
 
 
 

Message from the Chairman 
 
Welcome to Spring! Daylight Savings Time is now in effect and the longer afternoons and evenings are 
here for the next several months. As we all enjoy the longer days, make sure you carve out some of that 
time to enjoy doing some things after work that you love to do that is away from work. Spring Sports 
Season is ramping up and if you like to garden, now is your time to shine! Jason and I and our Safety and 
Risk Management Committee want to stress to all of our members and your team members respectively 
that taking time out to do activities you enjoy keeps us mentally focused in a better way and is needed to 
keep our batteries charged and our focus on safe work practices. When we are on our A game… We are a 
force that can accomplish great things in our Utility Infrastructure world! 
 
We have an exciting few months ahead of us as an association and as a committee. Jason Walker, Mike 
Coates, and I have been invited to perform a Podcast with the NC Department of Labor the week of 
March 20th. We will meet up in Raleigh and work with the IT Department at NCDOL to talk about Trench 
and Excavation Safety. We are excited and honored to have this opportunity to partner with our alliance 
agreement partners at the NCDOL and take time to address this critical measure of our work in utility in-
frastructure. Please, if you do not follow the NCDOL Podcast, please do so! It is an excellent opportunity 
to here what our Labor Department and their staff are focusing on. The Podcast we record will be coming 
out in conjunction with National Trench Safety Stand Down week later in June. Please watch for our Pod-
cast!  
 
In addition, we have our annual Spring NUCA Conference coming up and we will be performing our annu-
al Safety Awards Presentations at the conference. This year we had some outstanding applications from 
our membership and the judges had a tough time selecting the top two candidates in both divisions to 
present at the conference. We are going to have four outstanding presentations and hope all of you who 
attend the conference will participate in those events and hear and learn about some good safety 
measures our membership has ongoing in their respective programs.  
 
Finally, our Safety and Risk Committee will be hosting three important committee meetings around the 
state over the remainder of the year. Be on the look out for the times and locations of these events and 
meetings. Our focus this year is on Trench and Excavation Operations and we have some outstanding 
speakers lined up to share with us important aspects of this work operation in our industry. These 
meetings are planned to be action packed and we want to challenge our membership to bring “One Per-
son or Crew” with you to these meetings. We want to use our influence and experience as an association 
to reach out to folks who need to hear this message. Please support these meetings and let’s get the 
word out to protect our workers when doing Trench and Excavation Operations! And bring someone with 
you who has not been to our meetings before. Let’s impact our industry. It’s time! 
 
Our Safety and Risk Committee is an excellent opportunity to network and help keep our industry strong 
and viable through Productive Safe Work! We are here for you!  
 
Stay healthy! Stay focused! Stay SAFE!  

Greg Maready – NUCA Safety / Risk Committee Chair 
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Re-scheduled for: 

Friday, May 5, 2023 

Please notify your team mates!   

If changes need to be made on your team, please let me know! 

Lgoslee@nucacarolinas.org 

Are You A Part Of The NUCA-STAR 
Company Safety Program? 

 
Safety is the utility construction in-
dustry’s first priority. It is also the 
top priority of NUCA. To help our 
members reach that goal, NUCA in-
troduced this summer the NUCA 
Safety, Training, Awareness and 
Recognition (NUCA STAR) Program. 
The NUCA STAR Program was devel-
oped by the association’s Safety 
Committee to help evaluate, update, 
and recognize a member company’s 
safety program and practices. NUCA 
members who volunteer to partici-
pate should see lower incident rates 

and accidents on their jobsites and in their company facilities. There is no cost 
to NUCA members. More at nuca.com/nucastar. 
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Tuesday, May 9, 2023  

   Pineville, N.C.  

10:00 a.m.—12:00 p.m. 

 

      DETAILS COMING SOON! 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

While still technically winter, you wouldn’t know it from the call center. NC 811 is experiencing double digit increases month after 
month. We are making modifications to scheduling to accommodate the high volume of calls, encouraging call back options to 
those on hold and of course offering many electronic options as well (including Single Address Ticket, Remote Ticket Entry, Up-
date Lite and Revise). Yet even as we approach 80% electronic entry we are still stretching our CSRs to the maximum. I share this 
to ask for patience when reaching out to us and, if you aren’t doing so currently, please take advantage of the tools mentioned.  

We have added as note to the bottom of all outbound emails to excavators including the positive response email. This note is a 
reminder of the requirement of excavators to check electronic positive response prior to beginning digging. I also want to take 
this chance to remind again about the importance of documenting your job site marks, following through with a 3 hour request 
when needed and proceeding with care. Should something happen, having documentation is critical to respond to damage 
claims. 

On another note, we conducted a survey to determine “why” someone would fail to call. Is it lack of awareness? Is it a willful act 
of disregard? 

After reaching out to over 600 people who had been identified as “no call damagers” the results show a wide range of reasons 
why someone might choose not to call.  

Do you know that with 153 people responding, and the very first option available to select being “I had no knowledge of 811”, 
not a single person chose that as a reason? 

Awareness is there. Part of the issue is confusion about when someone must call. Another big issue is the question of depth. Alt-
hough we educate that depth should not be a consideration, many people still believe if they aren’t going very deep they are 
probably safe. Some admitted that they didn’t believe the process would work in the three days because of previous experience. 

These are all reasons why we need to continue to work to improve the process. This means excavators not abusing the system by 
calling in more work than they will do or before or after work takes place. This means locators completing work accurately and on 
time.  

In the Carolinas I am proud of the relationships established between stakeholders, in no small part due to NUCA. Thank you for 
what you do and lets continue to work to improve the process every day.  

Louis Panzer         
Executive Director  
North Carolina 811 
Phone: 336-707-1736 

Website: nc811.org  
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May 3-5, 2023—Harrah’s in Cherokee 

For registration/information https://ncucc.org/joint-nc-sc-uccc/  

Be sure to attend your local UCC  meetings  
Don’t miss out on discussions regarding various issues that impact your projects!  

To view all meeting locations, visit https://ncucc.org/county-uccs/  

https://nc811.org/
https://ncucc.org/joint-nc-sc-uccc/
https://ncucc.org/county-uccs/


 

 

 

 

     

 

 

  NUCA of the Carolinas 
   Educational Foundation 

Scholarship Award Application and Eligibility Requirements 
Who May Apply? 

Any senior attending a North or South Carolina public or 
private high school, any college or university student 
who attended a North or South Carolina high school, or 
any high school, college or university student who is 
sponsored by a NUCA of the Carolinas Association 
member, who will be enrolling full time as an under-
graduate in an academic institution.  This may be a four
-year college, university, or a community college.  Schol-
arships will not exceed four years.  Applicants should 
feel free to apply each year, including those who have 
been awarded in the past. 

 
Go HERE for full application 
Deadline is March 31, 2023 

NUCA OF THE CAROLINAS  

Calendar 
 

Spring Conference -  April 20-22 

Marriott Grand Dunes, Myrtle Beach, S.C. 

 

Safety & Risk Management Meeting  - May 9 

Pineville, N.C. 

 

Trench Safety Week  -  June 19-23 

 

NUCA Open  -  July 21 

Forest Oaks Country Club, Greensboro, N.C. 

 

Safety & Risk Management Meeting  -  August 8  (TBD) 

 

Fall Conference  -  October 12-14 

Omni Grove Park Inn, Asheville, N.C. 

 

Safety & Risk Management Meeting—Nov. 14 (TBD) 

NUCA NATIONAL  

Calendar  
 

Washington Summit  -  May 16-17 

Holiday Inn Washington Capital 

 

Trench Safety Week - June 19-23 

 

NUCA National Convention  -  Oct. 25-28 

Naples, Florida 

 

Utility Expo  -  September 25-28 

Louisville, KY 

 

https://www.nucacarolinas.org/


 

 

 

 

 

  

May 15-17, 2023 

To Register go to www.nuca.com/summit 

Washington Summit 2023 Highlights (Subject to Change): 

• Capitol Hill Visits (May 17) - Discuss What Matters to You with Your Senators and 
Representatives 

• Federal Issues - Presentations from Washington Insiders and Experts.  
• Discuss In-depth Our Industry's Top Issues: Water/Wastewater Infrastruc-

ture Implementation, Workforce Development, Supply Issues, Private Activity Bond 
Reform, and Damage Prevention 

• Legislative Briefing - An In-Depth Look at the Key NUCA Issues Before Congress 
More Advocacy Activities to be announced! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

May 14 - 16, 2023  

Don't miss out on the Celebration of Construction Event on the National Mall, 

held a few days ahead of the Washington Summit! NUCA will be proudly partici-

pating in this event by hosting a pavillion dedicated to educating attendees on 

the workforce needs of the industry. For more information we encourage you to 

check out the event's webpage. This is a free event open to the public.  
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Immediate Past President, Paul Hunter,  announced our new Logo at the Fall Conference!  Polo’s, T-Shirts and 

Hoodies with the Logo on them are now available.  If you would like to purchase any of them, please send 

the order form (on next page) to Linda at lgoslee@nucacarolinas.org 
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ORDER FORM 
 POLO’S, T-SHIRTS & HOODIES 

FILL OUT AND EMAIL TO LGOSLEE@NUCACAROLINAS.ORG 

 Name __________________________________________________________ 

 Ship to Address___________________________________________________ 

 Email/Phone Number _____________________________________________ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                       Credit Card Information 

 ________________________________________ 

 Name on Card (Please Print)                   Company Name (If Applicable) 

 _______________________________________________________________________________ 

 Card Number     Expiration Date   CVV Code 

 ___________________________________________________________________________ 

 Billing Address for Credit Card—Address, State, and Zip Code    

                                                A 4% Processing Fee will be added to all credit card payments 

POLO GOLF SHIRT—CIRCLE COLOR AND SIZE 

  NAVY   M L XL 2XL 3XL 4XL 

  RED   M L XL 2XL 3XL 4XL 

  LIGHT BLUE  M L XL 2XL 3XL 4XL 

  T-SHIRT  M L XL 2XL 3XL 4XL 

  Hoodie  M L XL 2XL 3XL 4XL 

POLO/GOLF SHIRTS—$40.00/EACH                T-SHIRTS—$15.00/EACH                 HOODIES—$30.00/EACH 

                                   Plus Shipping Costs 
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